
Intergovernmental Agreement for Grant Funds Allocation 

Between the City of Aurora and the City of Naperville 

Exhibit A 

 

Name of Grant: Fiscal Year (FY) 2016 Program to Prepare Communities for Complex 
Coordinated Terrorist Attacks (CCTA) awarded September 12, 2017 

Awarding Agency: Federal Emergency Management Agency, United States Department of 
Homeland Security 

Agreement Number: EMW-2016-GR-00114-S01 

Purpose of Grant: The City of Aurora and the City of Naperville Emergency Management 
Agencies agreed to apply for the grant use the funds for program 
development, critical infrastructure assessments, development of common 
operating practices relating to Complex Coordinated Terrorist Attacks, 
improvements to both cities’ Continuity Of Operations Plans and to pay for 
Overtime and Backfill for hours related to training and program 
development. The grant was jointly prepared as the Aurora-Naperville 
Region grant proposal. 

Matching Funds 
Required: 

$0 Recipient City: City of Aurora 

Total Grant Award: $1,373,809.00 Grant Duration: 3 years 

Funds to be Allocated 
for Aurora’s Benefit: 

50%* Funds to be Allocated 
for Naperville’s 
Benefit: 

50%* 

Other Conditions of 
Agreement: 

*The City of Aurora will receive the funds from FEMA which shall be spent 
equally between the two Cities to complete the grant project, however funds 
designated for personnel purposes will be allocated 60% to Aurora and 40% 
to Naperville. The City of Naperville will submit the appropriate 
documentation to the City of Aurora Finance Department for Naperville 
employees that worked overtime or backfill for grant-related purposes. The 
Finance Director/City Treasurer of the City of Aurora is specifically directed 
and authorized to transfer funds or pay invoices attributable to the City of 
Naperville as required to fulfil the requirements of the grant.  

 


